
 

 

Cherwell League Management Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 15th January 2015 at BNOCC, Akeman Street, Bicester. 

Attendees  

 Clive Ricks, Richard Giles, Len Payne, Gary Murton, Nick Pykett, Stuart Misseldine, Les Addison, Mike 

Dove, David Beck & Zogey Hussain. 

Apologies 

David Pryor 

Minutes 

It was noted that December minutes should state that DB was willing to assist with the compilation 

of the handbook not assist with the website. 

Matters Arising 
 
None not covered by the agenda. 
 
Correspondence 
 
Duncan Fearnley had contacted the Secretary with an offer to sponsor Umpire’s jackets. Secretary to 
forward information to Les Addison. 
 
Finance 
 
As there had been little activity there was no financial report. 
 
The issue of the unsatisfactory stumps supplied by OnHand sport had still not been finalised. It was 
agreed unanimously that OnHand should have £540 deducted from the final sum owed to them. 
 
There are a number of fines outstanding from clubs who did not attend the AGM. The Treasurer will 
contact those clubs. 
 
The Treasurer circulated a draft document covering loans to clubs. After discussion it was agreed 
that a final document will be ratified at the March 19th Management Meeting. A subcommittee 
compiling LP, SM and NP will handle all applications. 
 



HCPL 
 
The Chairman reported that as the HCPL had been unable to change the date of the upcoming link 
meeting, no one from the CCL will be able to attend. 
 
The proposed meeting with Martin Phillips had not yet taken place but a date will be arranged and 
will also be attended with a representative of the TVL. 
 
A meeting at Lords to discuss Premier Leagues has been set for 27th January and CR will attend along 
with a TVL representative. 
 
Fixtures 
 
There will be three representative fixtures in 2015. 
 
TVL at Aston Rowant CC on June 17th. 
Memorial Match at Stratford on Avon CC on May 17th. 
OCA on 25th May at a venue to be confirmed. 
 
 
Handbook 
 
The 2015 edition is being compiled and CR requested that every effort is made to get additional 
advertisers. 
 
Disciplinary Matters 
 
It was agreed that the whole process of disciplinary complaints and hearings should be streamlined. 
After a long discussion it was agreed to carry the issue forward to the next MM. 
 
Umpires Co-ordinator 
 
LA asked if there was any guidance document covering the appointment of umpires. DB stated that 
he had received a document from the previous Umpires Co-Ordinator but the Chairman confirmed 
that the document was unofficial and had not been approved by the Management Committee. The 
issue of appointments will be discussed at the next MM. 
 
Sub Committees 
 
No meetings had been held. 
 
Website 
 
Gary Murton reported that there had been 6 million hits in 2014 and over 170,000 hits. He reported 
that clubs can now re-register players for 2015. GM was thanked for his work and for the quality of 
the website. 
 
AOB 
 
David Beck will distribute a document to the members of the Management Committee looking at 
election criteria. 



Future Meetings and Events 
 
Management Meetings. 
19th March 2015 
16th April 
 
Captains’ Meeting 
23rd April 2015 
 
Umpires’ Meeting 
30th April 2015 
 
Annual Dinner 
17th October 2015 
 
AGM 
19th November 2015 
 
All meetings will be held at Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club, Akemen Street, Bicester and 
commence at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


